

Diocese of Edmundston

Bishop's Office,60 René-Bouchard St., Edmundston NB E3V 3K1 E-mail: <u>diocese@nbnet.nb.ca</u> Telephone: 506-735-5578 Fax: 506-735-4271Web Site: www.diocese-edmundston.ca

April 19, 2023

SUBJECT: Special Collection for a healing and reconciliation fund for residential school survivors

Dear Confreres:

The Bishops of Canada have pledged to raise \$30 million for a healing fund for Indian Residential School survivors.

In this sense, a special collection will take place in all the parishes of the diocese, on May 6 and 7, 2023. The money that will be collected in the province will be given to the natives of the Atlantic.

I invite you to promote this collection, either through a special quest and/or by placing envelopes at the disposal of parishioners.

Please accept, Dear colleagues, my warmest expression of gratitude and my best wishes.

Fraternally yours,

- + Claude Crampone or 1
- + Claude Champagne, O.M.I. Bishop of Edmundston